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WINNEBAGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
JUDICIARY & PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

 
 
DATE:   APRIL 13, 2015 
  
TIME:   9:00 A.M. 
    
PLACE:  WINNEBAGO COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE  
   RICHARD MEYER COMMUNITY RESOURCE ROOM 
   4311 JACKSON STREET, OSHKOSH 
      
PRESENT:  BILL WINGREN 
   TOM ELLIS 
   LARRY SMITH 
   PAUL EISEN 
   BILL ROH 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  JOHN MATZ - SHERIFF 
   TODD CHRISTOPHERSON – SHERIFF 
   BARB SPANBAUER – SHERIFF 
   JUDGE BARBARA KEY – BRANCH 3 
   MIKE NORTON – COUNTY BOARD 
    
 
1.  Call to Order 
Chairman Bill Wingren called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and it was verified that the meeting 
was properly noticed. 
 
2.  Approval of minutes of March 9, 2015 meeting 
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Tom Ellis, seconded by Larry Smith.  All in favor, 
motion carried 5-0. 
 
3.  Pubic comments on agenda items 
None 
 
4.  Communications 
Paul Eisen presented K-9 articles from the Northwestern and Post Crescent and an article regarding 
the Courthouse security. Bill Wingren stated he has received phone call recognition from citizens 
stating their happiness with the go ahead on the security at the Courthouse.   
 
Jail population was discussed and on the day of the meeting it was listed at 257. Sheriff Matz 
discussed the “Good Choices” program that we promote with criminal activity for suspects who 
may not have a previous criminal history. Suspects pay $50 to go online and take a course and test 
regarding their actions versus going to jail on criminal charges.  
 
 



2 
Judiciary 04/13/15 

 

5.  Approve Budget Transfer – Sheriff – John Matz 
Sheriff John Matz presented a budget transfer in the amount of $2,150.00 from the K-9 funds to 
purchase K-9 fund raising items. A stuffed K-9 from Adams County was presented as an example. 
The fund raising items would be available for purchase at Community Events, Schools and D.A.R.E. 
Brat Fry’s and other community programs. K-9’s would be sold at $15 per piece. 
 
Motion to approve a budget transfer of $2,150.00 was made by Bill Roh, seconded by Tom Ellis. All 
in favor, motion carried 5-0. 
 
6.  Sheriff’s Report 
Sheriff Matz presented an Officer Recognition phone call received from a citizen in the Town of 
Algoma whose home was burglarized. She complimented the officers and detectives for their 
kindness and thoroughness while investigating the burglary.  
 
Sheriff Matz presented a COPS Meeting report from a Winneconne Town Hall stating the 
appreciation from a Town Chairperson for the increase in the addition of 2 deputies, which were 
added in 2014. Thanking the Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office for the additional patrols for 
security and speed enforcement in the Town of Winneconne.  
 
Sheriff Matz presented a news article from the Oshkosh Northwestern in regards to a case in which 
the Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office Detectives busted a man on child porn charges. Detective 
Mike Sewall presented the child porn program to the committee at the March 9th meeting. 
 
Sheriff Matz advised the committee that the week of April 13th was National Telecommunicators 
Week and presented them with pins to help recognize those individuals. 
 
7.  Suggested items for next agenda 
None. 
 
8.  Next Meeting Date 
May 11th, 2015 
 
9.  Adjourn 
A motion to adjourn was made at 9:37 a.m. by Bill Roh, seconded by Tom Ellis.  All in favor, 
motion carried 5-0. 

  

 

 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Kimberly Delcore 
Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 
 


